Richmond Senior Center Regular Meeting January 9, 2020

Present: Dennis McGinity, Paul Lombardo, Jackie Lombardo, Pat DeBernardo, Richard Millar, June Quinlan

Guests: Joan St Clair, Joe Reddish, Judy Bento

The regular meeting of the Richmond Senior Citizens Committee was called to order by Chairman Dennis McGinity at 11:00 a.m. on January 9, 2020 with a salute to the flag and a moment of silence.

The minutes of the December 12, 2020 meeting were presented. Motion by Paul Lombardo, second by June Quinlan, to accept the minutes as presented. All aye.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u>: The treasurer's report for December, 2019 was presented. The report indicated a total of \$ 483 which comprised \$ 99.00 from Bingo, \$384.00 from YMCA activities and \$ 0.00 from Membership dues. Motion by Pat DeBernardo, second by Jackie Lombardo to accept the Treasurer's report as presented. All aye.

<u>Bingo:</u> Jackie Lombardo reported that we are \$918 over the same period as last year. Jackie is looking for help with Bingo as she is contemplating having surgery sometime in the near future. Dennis will be interviewing Cindy Hall to possibly help Jackie. The committee discussed the possibility of possibly helping. Motion by June Quinlan, second by Dick Millar, to accept the Bingo report as presented. All aye.

Correspondence: None

<u>New Business</u>: A proposal was put forth to have a Facebook page to promote Bingo. Joe Reddish stated that he can help with this by adding the information to a Richmond page which is already on Facebook. Dennis also proposed that the information also be added to a Facebook page called KG Ranch Rd.

<u>**Old Business:**</u> Not as many people attended the Christmas party although enough money was collected to pay all the bills. The centerpieces and Raffle items were very nice.

Open Forum:

June Quinlan – glad to have Judy on committee Judy Bento – glad to be on the committee

Joan St Clair – none Pat DeBernardo – none Paul Lombardo – wants new curtains for

Meeting room at the Senior Center Dick Millar – likes the curtains and thinks the Seniors in

Richmond should pursue the cost of a new Senior Center Joe Reddish – great jobs were done by

the ladies who worked on the Christmas party and on gloves which were distributed to the needy.

Jackie Lombardo – thanked June, Judy and all of the ladies that worked on the Christmas party – especially Patty Clark who decorated the tree.

Motion by Pat DeBernardo, second by June Quinlan, to adjourn. All aye Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted.

Pat De Barnardo Secretarido